MINUTES –August 10, 2009
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, August 10, 2009 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Ty Tracy, Judy Karchner, Joe Riffle, Bob Hathaway, Jeff Tate, and Monte Porter, Village Administrator Bob Rickard, Deb Wallace of The Press, Karen Schepman,  Rodney Chesnutte, and Scott Schroeder of Poggemeyer Design Group (PDG). Chief Roy Whitehead entered at 7:10p.m.
Mayor Rich Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting of July 27 and the Sewer Separation Committee meeting of July 29 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION- None
CORRESPONDENCE- None
OLD BUSINESS- None
REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle reported that the committee would like to recommend a bonus for employee’s based on performance and years of service. Riffle also reported that the committee would like the bonus to be distributed half now and half in December. Riffle read the list of employee’s and the recommended amount of the bonus (attached). Riffle made a motion to allow the bonuses as read, Hathaway second. VOTE-Yeas- Riffle, Hathaway, Karchner, Porter, Tate, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. 
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Hathaway – No Report.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Karchner questioned Rickard regarding new playground equipment to be put up in the parks. Rickard responded that all new equipment we have has been installed. 
FINANCE – Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1476 in the amount of $22,071.36, Tate second. VOTE – Yeas- Tracy, Tate, Karchner, Riffle, Hathaway, and Porter. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate questioned whose responsibility it is to paint the fire hydrants. Rickard responded that it is the Village’s responsibility. Hathaway stated that the hydrants could be painted different colors to indicate the amount of pressure within each hydrant. According to Woodville Township Trustees regular meeting minutes of July 15, 2009, Chief Heineman does not believe that the fire hydrants are pressure tested properly by the Village.  Rickard will check into this with Chief Heineman.
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RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Porter reported that the Tree Commission meeting set for August 11 has been canceled. 

Runion reported that the pool held their annual Pass Appreciation Night on Sunday, August 9. It was well attended, and many of the local businesses donated prizes and gift certificates to be given away. Mayor Harman and Ty Tracy donated pizza.
Runion also announced that due to the weather conditions this pool season, the Rec. Board and Pool Manager have decided to remain open on Friday’s and Sunday’s until 8:00pm.  

VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Rickard reported:
· The Sandusky County Parks Grant application will be due by October 9th, a committee meeting will need to be set to review possibilities for this grant.
· Well #8 has been chlorinated successfully and is back on-line.

POLICE DEPARTMENT-Chief Whitehead reported that he has been approached by the Woodville Business Association (WBA) to block off roads for a car show. The WBA will be holding the annual Limefest on September 26th. The car show chairman, Jim Kohn requested that the streets around Veterans Park be blocked off. Chief Whitehead asked Council to grant permission for the WBA to block W. First Street between N. Walnut and N. Perry, and also from First Street North to the alley on both streets. Tracy made a motion to allow the road block recommendation, Riffle second.  VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Riffle, Hathaway, Porter, Karchner, and Tate. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. 
Council questioned if the Route 23 detour had been causing any problems. Chief Whitehead responded that the detour has not generated much traffic, and that the project is supposed to be finished early.
CLERK-TREASURER-Runion presented the following Resolution and Ordinances for Council’s consideration:
· RESOLUTION #20-2009 – AUTHORIZING THE VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR TO APPLY FOR WATER SUPPLY REVOLVING LOAN TO DESIGN AND/OR THE CONSTRUCTION OF DRINKING WATER FACILITIES. Riffle made a motion to suspend the rules, Tate second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Tate, Hathaway, Karchner, Tracy, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  Riffle made a motion to adopt Resolution #20-2009, Tate second. VOTE-Yeas- Riffle, Tate, Hathaway, Karchner, Tracy, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. 
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· ORDINANCE #21-2009 – AUTHORIZING THE VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR TO EXECUTE A CONTRACT WITH ODOT FOR FUNDING SAFE ROUTES TO SCHOOL PLAN. Tate made a motion to suspend the rules, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Riffle, Tracy, Hathaway, Karchner, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0. Tate made a motion to adopt Ordinance #21-2009, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas- Tate, Riffle, Tracy, Hathaway, Karchner, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED6-0. 
· ORDINANCE #22-2009 – TO AMEND SECTION 1105.02(69) “HOME OCCUPATION” OF THE CODIFIED ORDINANCES OF THE VILLAGE OF WOODVILLE. Riffle made a motion to suspend the rules, Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Tracy, Hathaway, Karchner, Tate, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  Riffle made a motion to adopt Ordinance #22-2009, Porter second. VOTE-Yeas- Riffle, Porter, Hathaway, Karchner, Tate, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
· ORDINANCE #23-2009 – TO AMEND SECTION 1133.02 GENERAL STANDARDS OF THE CODIFIED ORDINANCES OF THE VILLAGE OF WOODVILLE. Karchner made a motion to suspend the rules, Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas-Karchner, Tracy, Hathaway, Riffle, Tate, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  Riffle made a motion to adopt Ordinance #23-2009, Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas- Riffle, Tracy, Hathaway, Karchner, Tate, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED6-0. 
· ORDINANCE #24-2009 – TO AMEND SECTION 1105.02(129) OF THE CODIFIED ORDINANCES OF THE VILLAGE OF WOODVILLE. Riffle made a motion to suspend the rules, Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Tracy, Hathaway, Karchner, Tate, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  Riffle made a motion to adopt Ordinance #24-2009, Karchner second. VOTE-Yeas- Riffle, Karchner, Tracy, Hathaway, Tate, and Porter. Nays - None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.
· ORDINANCE #25-2009 – TO ADOPT THE STANDARDS FOR SMALL WIND ENERGY CONVERSION SYSTEMS (WIND TURBINE ELECTRIC GENERATORS). CHAPTER 1122 OF THE CODIFIED ORDINANCES. Riffle made a motion to suspend the rules, Karchner second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Karchner, Tracy, Hathaway, Tate, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 6-0.  Riffle made a motion to adopt Ordinance #25-2009, Karchner second. VOTE-Yeas- Riffle, Karchner, Tracy, Hathaway, Tate, and Porter. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED6-0.
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NEW BUSINESS- Rickard presented copies of the Woodville Township Trustees regular meeting minutes of July 15, 2009 – Page 3 only. The Trustees are not in favor of accepting the Village proposal to reimburse the township all funds lost due to the annexation of the Martin Marietta property for a period of 10 years. Kuhlman will contact Martin Marietta and the Trustees to offer a more in depth explanation of the details related to the proposal.
Council member Bob Hathaway submitted his resignation as a council member effective August 31, 2009. Due to his health conditions, he and his wife will be moving to Florida in September. Hathaway thanked Council and the Village for the opportunity to serve the Village. Karchner made a motion to accept Hathaway’s resignation, Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas- Karchner, Tracy, Riffle, and Tate. Nays- Porter. MOTION CARRIED 4-1.
Mayor Harman and Council thanked Hathaway for his service and wished him well.
MAYOR’S REPORT- Mayor Harman commended the Kelly Miller Circus for a great show on the 5th of August. Chief Whitehead also commented that they left the park very clean, and they rented the pool for a two hour party after their last performance.
Mayor Harman reported that he noticed the Gazebo in the rear part of Trail Marker Park needed a new roof. Rickard responded that they are aware of the problem and will be submitting the project for possible grant money next year.

Mayor Harman reported that the committee formed to assist in the development of the Village Administrator position would like Council’s questions or concerns about the position. Mayor Harman questioned Rickard about his assistant, Kris Gerwin, duties, mainly if she was assuming more of the routine duties such as payroll, work orders, etc. Rickard responded that yes she was. Rickard also said that she was working on many of the grant applications. Hathaway questioned why Kruse had overtime in the last pay period. Rickard responded that he was not sure and had not reviewed the time sheets yet. Hathaway stated that he felt if the Wells had been kept on a maintenance schedule, a lot of the issues with the Wells would not have happened. Rickard disagreed stating that a maintenance schedule is followed, and nothing could have been prevented.
Scott Schroeder presented an update on the Sewer Separation Project. The plans have been finalized, an informational letter will be sent to the residents, and a Public meeting will be set soon.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 8:04p.m.
____________________________                             _________________________

Barbara J. Runion, Clerk-Treasurer                             Mayor Richard A. Harman

